
 

Announcements 

the 

411 Newsletter 
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Important Dates 

The end is nearé 
There is only a few more weeks to go until 

finals, everyone. Hang in there! Youõre 

almost to the end. Start working on those 

assignments so you donõt have to stress 

over them later. 

F A L L  2 0 1 3  

11/12 - 12/5  2014 Spring & Summer 
Priority Registration   

11/28 Thanksgiving Holiday 

11/29 Last day to completely 
withdraw from ASCC 

 
11/29 Last day of instruction 

If you would like to make announcements via the 
411 Campus Newsletter, please see Katrina 

Garcia at the S.L.A. Center, or you can email: 

k.garcia@amsamoa.edu or 
ascc411newsletter@gmail.com. Or you can call 

699-9155 ext. 479. 

2013 Fall Issue: 

Nov. 11 ð Nov. 15 

Whatõs Inside? 

Student Services (pg 2 - 4) 

Scholarship Opportunities (pg 5)  

Press Releases and Photo Collages 

(pg 6 - 9) 

Student Reviews (pg 10) 

Campus Talk (pg 11 - 12) 

òChief of the Weekó (pg 13) 

Student Corner (pg 14)  

ASCC 411 Newsletter 
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Division of Student Services 

Annie Panama, M. Ed 

Diversity/Tutorial Counselor  

Ext 326 

a.panama@amsamoa.edu 

 

Maria Kim -Lagafuaina, M. Ed 

Academic/Personal 

Counselor 

Ext. 480 

m.lagafuaina@amsamoa.edu  

 

Kayla Sauafea, M.P.A 

Academic/Transfer 
Counselor 

Ext. 362 

k.sauafea@amsamoa.edu  

 

All counselorsõ officesõ are located in 

the cafeteria with hours posted on 
their doors.  

Counselor Contact/Location 

òWe here at Student Services are dedicated to 

providing each student with quality services and 

assistance in any of our respective areas.ó 

Attention Prospective Graduates of Fall 2013! 
There will be a meeting for all prospective graduates this 

Thursday, 12th of November at 12:00 pm in the Lecture 

Hall . Thank you from the Division of Student Services. 

mailto:a.panama@amsamoa.edu
mailto:m.lagafuaina@amsamoa.edu
mailto:k.sauafea@amsamoa.edu
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More Student Services on Campus 

Veterans Student Services Corner 
Effective immediately, those enrolled in education benefit programs 

other than the Chapter 33 or Post 9/11 GI Bill, may verify their 
enrollment via the Web Automated Verification of Enrollment 

(WAVE) website, or by calling 1-800-823-2378. Those utilizing 
Chapter 35 (DEA) or Family members should call 1-800-827-1000 for 
verification. VA students attending under Chapter 33, or Post 9/11 are 

not required to verify enrollment. The ASCC Business Office will 
submit òinvoicesó for tuition to the VA before payments are processed 

and issued. Further questions should be referred to your VA 
representative and certifying official. For ASCC students, please see or 

contact Ms. Rosie F. Tago Lancaster, 699-9155 ext. 426 for more 
information.  

Financial Aid Outreach Coordinator 

SLA Center 

Want to set up an outreach session for a local high school, 

village, community, or church organization to discuss 

transitioning to college and Financial Aid? Stop by the 
S.L.A. Center Annex and see Manaõo Satele-Vaovasa.  

Phone: 699-9155 Ext. 454  

Email: m.vaovasa@amsamoa.edu 

SGA Activities 

If you need tutorial sessions, stop by the S.L.A. Center for English 
or the Annex for Math and all other subjects, to get help.  

Call us at 699-9155 ext. 368 (Math & other subjects) or 479 
(English), to set an appointment or just walk in.  

We have one-on-one and group tutoring.  
If a teacher refers you to the Center, you must have a referral form. 
Tutor and peer tutor scheduling on page 4.  

From workshops to competitions to free food, the Student 
Government Association has something weekly for you to 

participate. Stop by the office to find out what activities are next to 
see what fun you join in or watch. Upcoming activities include, 
basketball and rugby tournaments, a Harassment Workshop, 

thanksgiving field games, etc. Some events are usually followed by 
free food, so a win-win for all!  

Note: Student IDõs must be presented to participate, if you still 
have not made one, you can still have one made at the SGA office, 

located behind the cafeteria.  

mailto:m.vaovasa@amsamoa.edu
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English Peer Tutor Schedules (SLA Center by Cafeteria) 

Math Peer Tutor Schedules (SLA Center-Annex by Gym) 

*All other subjects tutoring are located in SLA Center-Annex by the Gym.  

**ICT Peer Tutor Schedule: Paul Saulo MWF (10:00 am ð 12:00 pm; 1:00 pm ð 2:00 pm.) 
*** Staff tutors are available during working hours, Monday ð Friday, 8:00 am ð 3:30 pm.  
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Scholarship Opportunities 

Barry Goldwater Scholarship 

Visit faculty representative, Dr. Emilia Leõi, the Dean of Student Services for more info. 

Application Deadline: January 28, 2014 
Information and instruction can be found at: 

http://www.act.org/goldwater/apply/files/ApplicantInfoandInstruction.pdf  

Jack Kent Cook Foundation seeks high-performing community college transfer 
students with financial needs for its Undergraduate Transfer Scholarship. 

 Visit the Jack Kent Cooke Foundation website: 

http://www.jkcf.org/scholarships/undergraduate -transfer-scholarships/ or see  
Dr. Emilia Leõi, the Dean of Student Services for more information. 

Application Deadline: January 28, 2014 

ASG Scholarship & Loan Applications 

ASG Scholarship and loan applications are now available for pickup at 

the Students Services office, located by the cafeteria. Deadline to submit 
your application is on November 27, 2013. 

**Note: Please provide a copy of your student copy transcript in order to 

pick up application. 

All -USA/Coca -Cola Scholarships 
You can now apply for either All-USA or 

Coca-Cola scholarships through your faculty 

representative at ASCC. Find more about 
these scholarships from Dean of Student 
Services, Dr. Emilia Leõi. Many scholarships 

are ready to be awarded, deadline is on 
November 29, 2013. 

http://www.act.org/goldwater/apply/files/ApplicantInfoandInstruction.pdf
http://www.jkcf.org/scholarships/undergraduate-transfer-scholarships/
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ASCC PRESS RELEASE        October 30, 2013 

ASCC Business Department Hosts Parentsõ Night 
By James Kneubuhl, ASCC Press Officer 

public free of charge to calculate amount they 

owe on their yearly filing. Business majors 
routinely spend a pre-determined amount of 
hours working for companies in the private 

sector to gain experience in a real office 
environment.  

 To meet the standards set by the National 
Business Education Association, once a year a 

group of ASCC Business majors travels overseas 
to observe how goods are produced and 
distributed in a wide-ranging economy. With its 

diversity of small businesses producing a wide 
array of goods, the Independent State of Samoa 

has typically proved to be an effective and 
convenient site for this project, but on some 

occasions the ASCC students in the Marketing 
212 class have traveled as far as New Zealand to 
visit factories and distribution operations. 

Funding these trips is a lesson in itself in 
planning, budgeting and effective sales, as the 

students who intend to take the trip initially 
secure a modest loan from their parents to 

purchase supplies for bake sales, then over the 
course of one or two semesters continue holding  

(Continued page 7) 

The Business Department at the American 

Samoa Community College (ASCC) hosted a 
special evening last week for the parents of 

Business and Accounting majors. A large group 
of parents and family members attended the 

Business Departmentõs òParentsõ Nightó this 
past Thursday, which featured an informative 

overview of the Business program as well as 
entertainment by members of the Business 
Ambassadors of ASCC (BAOA).  

 Business instructors Dr. Faofua Faatoafe, 
department chair, Lam Yuen Lam Yuen Jr. and 

Ioapo Tauaõi took turns speaking to the parents 
in attendance about various aspects of the 

program. Dr. Faatoafe explained the 
departmentõs mission, they types of degrees it 
confers, and graduation requirements. 

According to Dr. Faatoafe, the department 
prepares students to either transfer off-island to 

continue their studies in the fields of Business or 
Accounting, or find employment in the private 

sector at positions above entry-level. Each 
parent received a folder containing information 
about department policies as well as a checklist 

of the classes required to complete the Business 
or Accounting major. 

 To familiarize students with the 
standards of the professional world, the Business 

Department follows a strict set of standards with 
regards to academic performance and personal 
conduct. Mr. Tauai spoke of how the 

departmentõs emphasis on positive attitude, 
character and behavior as necessary qualities for 

success, followed by an explanation by Mr. Lam 
Yuen of the standards of attire and grooming 

expected of male students and an explanation by 
Dr. Faatoafe of the same standards as they 
apply to young women.  

 Dr. Faatoafe went on to describe the self-
motivational aspects of the Business program, 

which involve experience in real-life situations 
as part of the requirements for classes in the 

department. For example, for several years now, 
ASCC Accounting majors have provided 
assistance to the Tax Office by helping the 

The Business Ambassadors of ASCC 
(BAOA) celebrate a successful performance before 
their parents and family at Parentõs Night, presented 

by the Business Department. (Photo: J. Kneubuhl) 


